

March 3, 2025
Representative Ken Helm, Chair
Representative Mark Owens, Chair
House Committee on Agriculture, Land Use, Natural Resources, and Water
Oregon State Legislature
900 Court St. NE
Salem, OR 97301

RE: Salem Chamber Written Testimony in Support of HB 3103

Dear Chair Helm, Chair Owens, Vice-Chair McDonald, and Members of the House Committee on Agriculture, Land Use, Natural Resources, and Water,

Our organization represents over one thousand (1,000+) local businesses and forty-five thousand (45,000) employees in the Salem area. The breadth and diversity of industries represented by our membership demonstrate an intersection of the small businesses that collectively create our state economy. The Salem Chamber supports a healthy business climate and healthy forests, both of which contribute to the success of our state government and economy.

The timber industry has been crucial to our state's economy, and it supports many ancillary businesses. HB 3103 would require the State of Oregon to determine and publicly designate the sustainable harvest levels on state forestland. These sustainable harvest levels will use thorough evidence-based metrics done with transparency and for the mission of long-term healthy forests and economy.

Effective forest management includes a modern timber inventory model tracking forest conditions with sustainable harvest goals which safeguard wildlife protection and reduce the escalating wildfire risks. Stable employment opportunities will come with stable and consistent harvest levels. Combined this will ensure the safety and vitality of our public lands for cultural legacy, recreation, and our historic timber industry. Research-driven forest management will effectively reduce wildfire threats and protect our citizens, wildlife, and environment.

Healthy forests mean healthy communities. We can grow both jobs and trees with sustainable harvest levels by passing HB 3103.

Respectfully,

Tom Hoffert, CEO Salem Area Chamber of Commerce

Salem Area Chamber of Commerce

President

Mike Herron · President VIP's Industries Inc.

Executive Committee

Brandon Blair • Secretary
Summit Wealth Management
Ryan Dempster • Treasurer

Willamette Valley Bank

Rich Duncan · VP of Advocacy
Rich Duncan Construction

Ted Ferry • President-Elect

State Farm Insurance

Katya Mendez • VP of Events & Programming

Northwestern Mutual

Alan Rasmussen • Past President

LHE Investments

Angela Williams • VP of Membership

Huggins Insurance Services Inc.

Board of Directors

Jonathan Castro Monroy Castro Monroy Group

Tammy Dennee

Oregon Cattlemen's Association

Jeff Dunn

Lineage Logistics

Lucy Escobar Coaching & Consulting

Juli Foscoli

South Town Glass

South Town Glass

Roger Hoy

Geppetto's Italian Restaurant

Jennifer Martin

First Commercial Real Estate

Dan McDowell

Pioneer Trust Bank

Diane McLaran

McLaran Enterprises Inc

Tyson Pruett Anthem Strategists

unanenn ou ategiot

Bill Riecke

Bark Boys Inc.

Quandray Robertson

Q's Corner Barber Shop

Randy Sutton

Saalfeld Griggs PC

Eric Templeton

AmeriTitle

Jim Vu

Core Solutions Consulting

01 . . .

Christy Witzke

Chief Executive Officer

Tom Hoffert Salem Area Chamber of Commerce